
       Minutes of the Parish Town & Village Planning Board 
             And Conservation Advisory Council 
               Parish Village Gym 
                October 22, 2018 at 6:30 PM 
 
 
Regular meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by Kevin Dwyer, Vice Chairman.  
 
Roll Call was called: 
 Present: Bill Scriber, Chairman - excused  Kevin Dwyer  
   Paul Gage    Paul Baxter  
   Don Paul     Ben McDonald  
        Lynn Wood, Clerk 
Minutes for September 24, 2018 meeting. 
 
Motion was made by Paul Gage to except the minutes and second by Ben McDonald. 
 
All in Favor. Motion Carried. 
 
Communications 
 

• Codes minutes for September were passed around on property breakdown. Paul Gage 
had questions on posting a notice on trees when building new construction etc. John 
Dunham replied that yes it should be posted. A short discussion continued on this issue. 

• Letter from Associations of Towns which was addressed to the Town Clerk but there is a 
registration form for 2018 winter planning and zoning schools. There is one held in 
Schoharie on November 10, 2018 and the closest one to us is in Minetto on November 
17, 2018, those topics will be Ethics, Planning and ZBA relationship with the town board, 
Planning and Zoning basics and Planning and Zoning issues for wineries and distilleries. 
Anyone interested turn in form to the Town Clerk. 

• Rural Futures and Town Topics. 
 
Reports 
 

• Paul Baxter – Tug Hill Commission celebrating its 45th Anniversary on Thursday, November 8, 
2018. Tug Hill Commission sponsored the presentation by SUNY Oswego Professors and 
Students on lake effect snow and the presentation is currently on the Tug Hill web site at 
www.tughill.org.  

• Codes Officer – Kevin Dwyer stated that all should have received an email on the August version 
and September was being passed around to view. 

 
 
 



Unfinished Business 
 

• Kevin Dwyer - There was an email from Bill Scriber explaining that Matt Johnson will be 
down in November to help with the rewrite on Zoning.                                  
 

New Business 
 

• Kevin Dwyer – No new business.  
• Discussion on the Jeep trail park. Mike Mueller said nothing going on there. Paul Gage 

commented on why it has been quiet as it is too expensive.  
• A discussion on the Biospheric building going up and other construction taking place 

there. 
• July and August minutes were taken care of.   

 
Agenda 
 
Matt Johnson – Zoning  
 

Next meeting November 25, 2018 
 
Adjournment 
 
Paul Gage motioned for adjournment second by Ben McDonald. 
Adjourn 6:50 p.m. 
 
All in Favor. 
Motion Carried. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 
Lynn Wood 

 


